

August 30, 2025

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

It is a pleasure to write and update you on our ministry in Madagascar. Here in the Southern Hemisphere, we have been on our winter break the last three months. **Many different church events and ministries have kept us very busy.** In addition to other things, our family has taught English outreach courses during the break. We have also visited two of our church plants.

In July, we held our annual Bible Institute modular course. This year, one of our national pastors taught the course. It is a blessing to see Malagasy pastors who have graduated from our Bible Institute come back and begin to help me teach the various courses. We also held our first ever Pastors and Christian Workers Conference. The teaching, preaching and fellowship were a real help and encouragement to all. In all, 13 different Baptist churches attended the conference.

Then, last week, we held our annual teen camp. It was the largest camp ever, and a very fruitful week. Several were saved and many made decisions. Between our church and our three church plants, we took 72 campers and counselors to camp this year. In addition, two young men from our church surrendered to preach! I am very encouraged and excited because these two young men were the first ever from our church to surrender to preach!

Last Sunday, we had two adults baptized, which is always a blessing. Two people also joined our church recently. Our oldest daughter, Makenna, went back to the US for her sophomore year of college. Our four daughters here just started school again. This is Brinley's senior year so she is excited about that. Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support. God bless you all!

Sincerely, Ben Anglea





